RGS Committee Meeting - Sunday 1st March 2015 at 9am

Jackie Savage welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies for absence from Carol Martinez, Melanie Tham and Bill Young. Shirley Gillbe was congratulated for heading the poll for Conservators for Wimbledon and Putney Commons.
Present were: -
Liz Chrominska

Stephen Clarke

Mike Cooper



Pat Dark 


Helen Finch


Shirley Gillbe



Sheila Konig


Ali Linton (Minutes)

Barbara McCall

Georgina O’Reilly 

Gill Tamsett



2.
Minutes of the meeting on Sunday 25th January 2015

The minutes were agreed as a true record. 
3.
Matters arising
i.
Locks
There are 2 new locks on Site 2 and 1 on site 3. They are working well and there is general agreement that they are a great improvement. We are waiting for a quote for welding the main gate to site 3. They have been expensive and they sum of approx. £2000 was agreed. Members should be reminded to push the bolt across too!
ii.
Tree works.  GO’R reported that the householders were in agreement except one who is elderly and difficult to contact but he has given his verbal agreement and she was hoping to get written consent after this meeting. The tree surgeon has been given permission to leave woodchips on both sites and they have been very popular.
iii.
Rent collection EC was thanked for her article in the bulletin
iv.
Invoices MT was thanked for producing invoices for everyone and they can be emailed to people who find it difficult to come in person.

4.
Structures on allotments
Everyone agreed that we need to clarify our policy with regard to sheds, greenhouses, polytunnels, fruit cages, chicken houses and any other structures. HF and GO’R requested that there should be consistency not only between sites 2 and 3 but also with other allotments in Wandsworth (and Richmond). A subcommittee was suggested. SG agreed to contact Geraldine Kelly for an update on WBC policy as a starting point. JS volunteered to get a sub committee together as a clear policy is important and can be used in our new constitution if / when we become a Charity.



 Action: SG and JS
5.
Chair’s report 
i.
Becoming a charity  The proposed Trustees, JS (the only committee member), George Casely, Anthony Fitzsimmons, Robert Linton, Sarah Purcell and Stewart Tamsett are meeting next Wednesday to finalise the submission to The Charity Commission. The Trustees who have a wide skill base will be appointed for one year in the first instance and they are all plotholders. All the work has been done pro bono and special thanks to Andrew Studd (Russell Cooke) for working on Stamp Duty and Land Tax relief for charities. 
If/when the Charities Commission reply in the affirmative they will negotiate with WBC re the lease (hopefully 50 years) and at this stage an independent solicitor will have to be paid to check all the paperwork. The fee will be negotiated in advance. 
ii.
Plot labeling The store is running out of white plastic labels and the numbers we use are expensive. JS suggested changing the system and maybe having a competition for the most innovative permanent label. The site secretaries reiterated the importance of clear labeling especially at plot inspection time! PD offered to put a note in the Bulletin and JS will provide photos and set the competition up.




Action: JS and PD
6.
 Allotment Secretaries’ reports
Site 2
GO’R reported that there had been no plot lettings.

Tree work:  We are still waiting to hear from WBC. Written permission to carry out work has been agreed.

Wood chip: An arrangement has now been made with Jo Buckingham for regular deliveries of wood chip by agreement with me.  These are proving to be popular. Through the new database (thanks to MT) it is now possible to notify all site members of wood chip or manure deliveries.

Plot inspection: Follow-up emails, phone calls or letters have been made prior to the Site 2 plot inspection next Friday 6th March

Site 3
Lettings: 

Plot 106A (recorded as 3 rods. Measures 4.5 rods) Relinquished by a plot holder who has moved away.  Since the plot is more than 3.5 rods it had to be let to an existing plot holder who was on the primary waiting list for more land.  The tenant of plot 98A was the highest on the waiting list for more land and was willing to move. Plot 98A needs to be let.
Plot 65 is tenanted by a long time plot holder.  He wants to give up about half his plot so it has been split and now labelled 65A (3 rods) to be retained by the current plot holder and 65C (2 rods) which needs to be let.  Plot 65B already exists.

Plot 119 also tenanted by a long standing plot holder who wants to downsize his holding. He will keep 119B (3 rods) and plot 119A (2.5 rods) needs to be let.

Plot 85B (1 rod) This is the ‘apple tree’ plot. An existing plot holder at the top of the waiting list, now has this small plot as a compost area and is happy to take green compostable material from other plot holders.  Since it is not possible to cultivate much on this piece of ground it has been agreed that he should not have to pay rent on it. His total holding is now 4.5 rods.

Plot Inspection for Site 3 is planned for Thursday 5th March.  The inspection team will consist of Site Manager, Shirley Gillbe, Site Secretary, Helen Finch and a non-committee member, Bruce May.

7.
Store report
The Store has been restocked and there are onions and potatoes for sale. In addition we now have a supply of tools undercutting Adrian Hall’s prices. There has been difficulty obtaining new stock of dried seaweed but a new company with an eco friendly policy has been sourced. BMcC drew out attention to: -
i. The labels book - this contains labels for loose products
ii. The Stock request book – this is used for items that have run out and suggestions for 

new items to stock.

8.
Treasurer’s report
EC reported that the initial outlay for restocking the refurbished Store has now been recouped. Stocktaking takes place twice a year (JS and BMcC)
Co-op:  

£2,727.31
Lloyds: 

£6,903.92

Scottish Widow’s 
£8,372.37 (unchanged)
9.
Bulletin Editors Report.

PD was thanked for this months superb Bulletin. She commented that many people had sent her articles. The next edition will be published on 29th March all copy requested by Monday 23rd March.
10.
Site Manager’s report

SG reported that the Plot inspections will take place on Thursday 5th March (Site 3) and Friday 6th March (Site2). The “Inspectors” will then meet together in the Store to revise the letters sent to plotholders ensuring that they are consistent and based on our policy of openness and transparency.
11.
Events and Trips


i. 
Wisley – the visit arranged for Wednesday 22nd April has 10 people attending.

ii. 
WBC Recycling Plant. 7 people have signed up for Wednesday 23rd June at 10am.










iii.
Wakehurst Place. Suggested dates were mid to end October possibly the week beginning October 12th.
PD was thanked for all her arrangements.

12.
AOB

i.
Water – it was agreed that this should be turned on at the end of March


ii.
BMcC updated us on the Watford Allotments – having won their case the council have now resubmitted their proposal.
The next meeting will be held on Sunday 29th March 9am at the store. 
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